Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

November 16, 2009
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Carolyn Burns




Doug Hall
Lewis Russell




Jim Potts 

Eric Mabe
Members Absent:  Johnny Burns, Brian Lennon

Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Kim Irby, Linda Bailey, Brandon Darrow Stacey McDonald, and Lanny Walker.
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 

Approve previous meeting minutes:  
A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Eric Mabe to approve the minutes of the October 19, 2009 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Public Forum:  Mrs. Bailey read a letter from Senator Bob Duell praising the Pre-K program.  Mrs. Bailey then presented a plaque to Mrs. McDonald for the same.
Audit report:

Lanny Walker from Arnold, Walker, Arnold, & Co. presented the 2008-2009 audit.   A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Jim Potts to accept the audit report.  The motion carried unanimously.

Payment of the bills:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Eric Mabe to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

Ball Field Lighting:

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that a rep from Genesis Lighting would come and inspect the fields and provide a proposal for lighting the ball fields.
Amendment of School Calendar:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Lewis Russell to set junior high graduation for June 3, 2009 and high school graduation for June 4, 2009.  These dates were inadvertently left off of the adopted calendar.  The motion carried unanimously.

December Meeting Date:

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Eric Mabe to move the December meeting date to December 14, 2009 as the business office would be closed on December 21.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Resignation of Johnny Burns:

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Doug Hall to accept the resignation of Board member Johnny Burns. The motion carried unanimously.

TASB Update:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Eric Mabe to accept TASB Update 86 in its entirety.  The motion carried unanimously.

UIL Eligibility:

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Doug Hall to add the following language to FM Local:

All students must maintain an average of 70% or above in all honors courses, just as they do in all other classes, to be eligible for UIL activities.  This policy is to start in the 2010-2011 school year.  The motion carried unanimously.

Superintendent’s Report:

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that two bids were received for the three surplus buses. All three buses went for $150 each.
Principal’s Reports:

Mrs. Irby presented enrollment figures-136- and TAKS results for the junior and senior high.

Mrs. Bailey presented enrollment figures-126- and TAKS results for the elementary.  
A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Eric Mabe to adjourn at 6:57 p.m.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
